
BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 
11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, March 24, 2025 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Fleischer called the Board of Trustees work session to order at 7:50 p.m. 

 
ROLL CALL 

The following Trustees were present: 
   

Rob Dauphinais 
Debbie Engler 
Melissa Fedora  
Terry G. Germany 
George J. Metanias 
James D. Roberts 

 
  
Also present were the following: Village Clerk Melissa Martini; Village Administrator John 
Tomasoski; Village Attorney/Human Resources Director Carl Buck; Chief of Police Brian 
Benton; Public Works Director Dan Peloquin; Community Development Director Brent Cann; 
and Management Analyst Ashley Pala 
 
Fiscal Year 2026 Budget 
Village Administrator John Tomasoski presented the following item: 
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Discussion: 
 
Trustee Roberts asked for some clarification on the proposed water rate. Village Administrator 
John Tomasoski reviewed the Chicago water rate increase and the delivery components from 
Oak Lawn and Tinley Park. He also provided some history of how the communities of the 
regional water system (RWS) got to this point to calculate the water rates every year and an 
update on the ongoing projects for the RWS. 
 
Trustee Dauphinais asked if staff anticipated if all the SCADA improvements would be 
completed next fiscal year for the WWTP and sewer system.  Public Works Director Dan 
Peloquin advised that some design work has occurred this year and the project has moved a little 
slower overall due to all the staff changes in the DPW over the past year. He felt there was a 
good chance it would all be completed during this next fiscal year.  
 
The Board directed staff to prepare an ordinance for a water increase of $0.30/1,000 gallons and 
$0.15/1,000 gallons for the June 9, 2025 Board meeting. They also directed staff to prepare the 
FY26 budget with the capital projects as presented this evening and to include a $300,000 
transfer from the General Infrastructure fund to the Plant Replacement fund. 
 
There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor 
Fleischer adjourned the work session at 8:24 p.m.   
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